

<b>Ellon Community Council</b>	<b>Minutes of Meeting</b>	
--	---------------------------	--

<b>Subject:</b> Ellon Community Council Meeting	<b>Page:</b>	<b>Page 1 of 4</b>
	<b>Issue date:</b>	
	<b>Requested by:</b>	Aberdeenshire Council Officers Ellon Community Council Members
	<b>Prepared by:</b>	A. Gammack
	<b>Approved by:</b>	Ellon Community Council
<b>Date and time of meeting:</b> 02.10.18 at 7 pm	<b>Place of meeting:</b> Community Room 2, Ellon Community Campus, Ellon	
<b>Purpose:</b> General Meeting		
<b>Attendees:</b> <b>ECC Members:</b> George Stewart, Mike Morton, Allan Forrest, Carron Wymer, Arthur Killicoat and Bruce Robertson <b>Councillors:</b> <b>Press:</b>	<b>Distribution:</b> ECC Members Aberdeenshire Council Officers Ellon & District Councillors	
<b>Apologies:</b> Julianna Gorska, Craig Davis, Mike Jennings, Claire Tawse, Isobel Davidson and Richard Thomson.		
<b>Minutes:</b> Ann Gammack		

No.	Topic	Action by	Due date	Status	Comment
1.	<b>Welcome</b>	Info			
2.	<b>Apologies</b> See above.				
3.	<b>Police Reports</b> No report had been submitted.				
4.	<b>Minutes of previous meeting</b>  <b>4.1 Approval of minutes of meeting held on 04.09.18</b>  The minute was approved and adopted.  <b>4.2 Status of actions from last meeting</b>  <b>Item 7 – Ythan Biodiversity Volunteers</b> Awaiting to hear back from CD re presentation from GD on this matter for next meeting.	CD			
5.	<b>Treasurers Report</b>  In the absence of JG GS produced a report from the Treasurer. £180 had been spent for spare parts for Station Road Christmas Lights. He also explained the matter of the £3000 which had been the agreed sum that ECC spend on Christmas Lights Event. This amount would be exceeded but that income from the event will almost exactly match the expenditure therefore net				

	<p>expenditure is well within the £3000 limit. It was noted that to date there had been 4 items of expenditure, 3 electric bills and the Honorarium for the Minute Taker. Income had already been received for the use of tables for the Craft Section within the New Inn Hotel for the 17<sup>th</sup> November.</p>				
<b>6.</b>	<p><b>Correspondence.</b></p> <p>GS had received an invitation to attend an event re the change to the change to the A96 between Inverurie and Huntly. AF said that he would attend this meeting.</p>				
<b>7.</b>	<p><b>Aberdeenshire Council Waste Collection Survey</b></p> <p>This matter to be continued until next meeting in the absence of CD.</p>				
<b>8.</b>	<p><b>Flood Assessment Public Consultation</b></p> <p>LW from Aberdeenshire Council Infrastructure Team had intimated to GS that two Engineering Companies will be looking at the Flood Assessment both at Meiklemill and Waterton. A public consultation meeting has been arranged for 26 November 2018 within Ellon Academy re this matter from 7-9 pm.</p>				
<b>9.</b>	<p><b>Ythan Biodiversity Feedback</b></p> <p>In the absence of CD this matter was deferred until the next meeting.</p>	<b>CD</b>			
<b>10.</b>	<p><b>Sub – Committees</b></p> <p><b>10.1 – Planning</b></p> <p>Mention was made of the plan that had been submitted showing where the new cemetery would be situated. Discussion then took place about this plan with comments re the actual whereabouts of the cemetery, the traffic situation, parking, speed of traffic in that area and the design of the cemetery itself. These comments to be submitted to the Planning Department on behalf of ECC.</p> <p>The second item which was brought up was the change of use from Workshop to a BBQ Meat Munster at Balmacassie. It was agreed that if we did not have any</p>	<b>GS</b>			

	<p>concerns re this application that we should not become involved with this.</p> <p><b>10.2 Christmas Event</b> GS reported back on behalf of JG that this event was really going well. The Craft Stalls which will be situated within the New Inn Hotel had all been allocated and that this also applied to the stalls which would be situated within the Riverside Car Park. We have now been given the appropriate Licence to hold this event. JG was thanked for all the work that she had done in preparing of this event and that she and GS will be meeting with Ellon Pipe Band to resolve the ongoing matter.</p> <p><b>10.3 – Landscaping</b> Nothing to report. Re landscaping.</p>				
<p><b>11.</b></p>	<p><b>AOCB</b> AF mentioned that he had attended the opening of the new Cycle Path.</p> <p>MM mentioned that 7 people had signed up to be Snow Wardens within Ellon, which was a disappointment.</p> <p>GS reported on the Ellon Business Association meeting which was scheduled to take place on the 9<sup>th</sup> October within the Station Hotel from 1800-2030 hours.</p> <p>GS also reported that he had been contacted re a zebra crossing on Riverside Road. He reported that this had already been assessed before, but it was felt that this matter should be looked at again. Also Police Scotland have been asked to look at reports of chronic speeding along this road.</p> <p>GS reported that the Ellon Circular Walk was to be re-instated and that Brian Shand was the person dealing with this matter.</p> <p>GS reported that line painting had started up again within Ellon.</p> <p>GS mentioned that CT had now missed three meetings and under the Constitution this would mean that the member can be expelled by the</p>	<p><b>Info</b></p>			

<b>Ellon Community Council</b>	<b>Minutes of Meeting</b>	
--	---------------------------	--

	committee. GS proposed that the CC do NOT expel CT as she is due to return from an extended holiday. This was unanimously agreed.				
<b>13.</b>	<b>Date of Next Meeting</b> Tuesday, 6 <sup>th</sup> November 2018 at 7 pm				